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The Word of God on the Sunday of the fearful judgment 

 
 

 
I come down on earth with My glory and with all the holy angels, who serve My glory, and 

My glory is the word within My second coming from the Father. Little by little, and My great-
ness, which shines on the earth of My blessing from the midst of the Romanian land, will draw 
the nations to walk within the light of My citadel of New Jerusalem, and the kings of the earth 
will magnify this coming of Mine and will protect My citadel and its glory and they will get 
warmed under its torch, for I am its torch, the Lamb of the Father, and I am the Way, the Truth 
and the Life, and this is how I will appear for I am in My day of greatness. Amen. 

I am coming, My people, to speak with you on a day of Sunday and so that we may also re-
member the promise of the glory of My coming, about which I spoke in parable two thousand 
years ago, and My speech of that time is testified by the Scriptures of that time, just as My 
speaking from today is being testified by My book of today, a book prophesied by the Scriptures 
to be, a book which stays open so that I may speak through it; the book with seven seals, which 
only I, the Lamb and the Word of the Father, have taken it from His hand to open its seals one by 
one, by My sacrifice and by the word of confession, to redeem people of every nation and lan-
guage, people and tribe, and to make out of them a kingdom of priests to be on earth, as it is 
written to be fulfilled, and when the sky will be opened at sight, shaking the first creation, then 
the rulers of the earth will go into hiding from the wrath of My day, for I am sitting on the throne 
within these days and My book is open, and those who sit as rulers on the earth go into hiding, 
for My day is coming. 

I am coming as word and I am coming to you, My people, for the other people on the earth 
hide from the face of My justice, for I sit on the throne; I sit in the book and speak from it and 
the rulers of the earth do not want Me and they hide from My face. However, receive Me and 
sanctify you and make room for Me with it and become a way of My coming, My people, for 
your faith in My coming make way to My word over the earth, and I will thank you with all the 
holy angels when the heaven will come into the open and I will say to you: «Come, blessed of 
My Father, inherit the Kingdom prepared for you from the foundation of the world; for I was 
hungry, and you gave Me food to eat; I was thirsty, and you gave Me to drink; I was a stranger, 
and you took Me in; naked, sick and in prison, and you served Me». (See Matt. 25:34-36) And 
on that day all the nations of the earth will know you as My righteous ones, and the first heaven 
and the first earth will pass away, and there will be a new heaven and a new earth, and you will 
be My people and I will give you the new creation and we will grow with it and we will receive 
in it those who become holy for it, and this will not be a dream but it will be true, and blessed 
will be those who believe these words, prophesied two thousand years ago, and those who are 
unfaithful will act unfaithfully, as it is written. 

Oh, My people, those in the tombs leap with comfort when they hear My voice into your 
midst, and behold, those on the earth are turning their years away before My speaking of today, 
which those in the tombs are hearing, son. My speech of today is the time of the judgment and it 
is preparing the waking up of those who are asleep, some to eternal life and some to eternal suf-
ferance, as I spoke the word two thousand years ago. I exhort all those on the earth to their good 
work, which may make their way to their eternal life with joy. I exhort all people to seek after 
My Scriptures of two thousand years ago and help themselves with My teaching of that time, for 
he who reads in My Scriptures of that time finds the way. 

Oh, read the book of My Gospel of that time, you, those on earth! Do not take to read only 
and only those written by people. Also take the word of My Gospel and you will find in it the 
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way, the truth and the life, which will make you free. Worship with the sign of the holy cross and 
ask for the wisdom of God and then read the book of My Gospel and you will be revealed by it 
and you will love it, for My word is a life-giving spirit and drives away from man the unfaith and 
ignorance and replace them with the way, the truth and the life. Oh, seek to do good to Me so 
that I may be able to call you the blessed of My Father, for it will be painful for those who will 
be hearing on My day of glory when I will tell those who will have not loved Me: «Depart from 
Me, you cursed into the eternal fire, which is prepared for the devil and his angels; for I was 
hungry and thirsty, a stranger, naked, sick or in prison and you did not serve Me». (See Matt. 
25:42-43) Oh, seek to understand what it means to love and serve God on the earth. Ask for this 
wisdom from Him, as because of the lack of God in man, the people do not understand God as it 
is to be understood the mystery of the love of God and its ministry for it. Behold, I, the Lord, am 
on the earth with My throne of teaching, from which I judge the works of the man’s life so that 
the man to receive the wisdom of My word. The river of life is My word into the midst of the 
Romanian people and this is how the mystery from the Scriptures of the river of life has been 
fulfilled on earth, and on one side of the river and on the other the tree of life grows; God grows 
in the people and the Lord bears fruit and makes His disciples for the healing of the people as it 
is written. I do not shout in the streets but I work wonderfully, only for the man to come to be-
lieve and to drink and take and share and then this river to flow to the resurrection of many, for 
behold, the dead in the tombs leap with resurrection and confess, and I am the way of their con-
fession, for they were remembered now, in the day past, on My altar of new Jerusalem, and they 
were released to come and sit at the table of My people, at the table of My church, at the table of 
My wedding with My bride. 

Oh, catch voice, sons, suffering of waiting! I make you all into one spirit to be able to speak 
as one and from there to bear testimony of God to those on the earth. Amen, amen, amen. 

– Oh, who is as great as our God? He is the wonderful God within His saints and for His 
mercy for the sinners and crushed by their sins both in the time of their body and after their 
passing away from their body. Oh, the work of His coming on earth as word is great, and those 
who have got eyes and ears from Him see and hear, and behold, we, those who are asleep, we, 
those from the tombs, have eyes to see and ears to hear and we see and hear His coming of today 
on earth, the work for our salvation and yours, of those on the earth. Oh, do no longer commit 
sins! Sin has brought death into the people, for the wages of sin is death, and the Lord, Jesus 
Christ came two thousand years ago on the earth with His resurrection from the dead and gave 
it to them. Live on earth for the memorial of those who are asleep, seeking after the Lord with 
prayer for their resurrection, with prayer, not with other works, not with other sacrifices, but 
with faith and affection and with brotherly and fatherly tears for the resurrection of those asleep 
and for their life without sigh, for the life is that after the passing away of the body; it is not that 
in the time of the body, as this one is only for the preparation of the man’s real life. Oh, do no 
longer live temporarily on the earth, but rather live eternally in your time in the flesh as well! 
Live with eternity not with temporariness, which leads the man to ignorance and from it to unbe-
lief, for woe to those who do not follow the Lord on the earth! 

There has been decreased a lot the woe of those who have been waiting in the dwelling of 
the dead since the Lord set on its rock His church on the earth, from where those who serve in it 
have called the Lord for the salvation of those who are asleep, prepared and unprepared, at 
their leaving from the earth. Every day, more and more, their suffering and their expectation are 
getting smaller and the spirit of the holy joy has been increasing over those who wait for the 
hope of resurrection. 

Oh, do no longer sin! Sanctify yourselves! This is the wisdom of life. Speak to each other 
with the heavenly and holy things, cleanse each other in your mind and soul, and mention by 
your speaking and prayers the invisible world and the world of those asleep, so that the heavenly 
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kingdom on the earth may appear in a good land within its work of new heaven and new earth. 
Oh, the Scriptures of the new making and that of the resurrection of the dead are not hard to 
understand, but they are not read and wanted by the people, for the people do not have among 
them those that are supposed to exhort them. We, those in the tombs, exhort you; we exhort you 
for you and for us, open to God’s kingdom on earth! Open to the Lord when He knocks! He 
speaks from the midst of the angels and this is heard on the earth, and blessed are those who 
have ears to hear from God! Man is not master on the earth, but only God is the Master, for the 
man can do nothing because the sin in him. Love life by loving the Lord! Exhort one another to 
love the Lord and to leave off the hidden and visible sin, for sin is death, it is not comfort as the 
man feels it to be. Sin is the hell in which man burns, we tell you, those who suffered in this way 
on the earth and we still suffer until the whole salvation by the Lord, Jesus Christ is done, and by 
the perseverance of His church on the earth. Let the holy one be holy still and let him work hard 
for the resurrection of the dead, and also let him hear then, in the Lord’s day, the calling for 
those who are blessed, who worked for those who were hungry and thirsty, for those who were 
strangers and naked, for those who suffered and in prison, to be released from their burden! Oh, 
wipe out the tears of those who have been waiting for their resurrection and put an end to their 
sigh, for your reward is great in heavens! Amen, amen, amen. 

– Oh, men’s sons! You, those on the earth, hear the voice of those in the tombs, released by 
Me, the Lord, so that it may speak in their day of memorial! As the saints have days of memorial 
on the earth, the same have those asleep, for this is how the work of the church is, and it is the 
time when those in the tombs hear the voice of the Son of God, My today’s voice, which makes 
the end of the ages and the new beginning of God’s mysteries come near. I, the Lord, am full of 
mercy for those who suffer and I come as Savior on the earth for those alive and for those asleep, 
who hear My voice more than those who are alive, for those who are alive close their ears not to 
hear from the Lord and thus to turn back from their ways so that I may heal them from them-
selves. I, the Lord, am the man’s way to God. I get in as word to the people on earth, and soon, 
soon, it will be for the nations to walk within the light of the citadel of My word, that from the 
midst of the Romanian people, and kings of the earth will get warmed under its torch, for I, the 
Lamb and the Word of the Father, am its torch, and this is how I will appear that I am in My day 
of glory. Oh, come to the spring of the river of life, clear spring, oh, men’s sons! Come sons, and 
become God’s sons on earth, for the Lord is Master in heaven and on earth, and you live on His 
earth! Come, come, sons, and know the Lord! Amen. 

And as for you, My people, stay as the way of My coming, live faithfully and truthfully like 
the Lord, your God, for it is not good for the man to live otherwise on the earth. With every pass-
ing day, brother to brother, become more and more spiritual, and invite Me to sit at your brother-
ly table and give Me rest. Always, always, I have given you a spring of Holy Spirit. Become 
Holy Spirit, become God by grace, son, for the gift that I am coming to give you - and you 
should receive it to be like Him - is the Holy Spirit, My people; it is My gift for you. Oh, share 
Me among brothers and share Me in abundance, and your obedience will give forth fruit 
hundredfold on the earth, My people. Amen, amen, amen. 
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